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Message from Mr Merry
 It has been another wonderful week at New Lubbesthorpe Primary School with

our before and after-school facilitates operating for some students and warm
weather some days. This will hopefully continue so please make sure that on
really sunny days, children are wearing sun lotion and have hats. Thank you. 
Have a great bank holiday Monday.

   

Lateral Flow Test Guidance Lateral flow tests are not suitable for use on young
children. Primary aged children are not included in the mass asymptomatic
testing programme; only secondary and college age pupils, along with their
families should be taking lateral flow tests twice a week Families who have
access to LFT tests must be very clear that these are only to be used for regular
testing where no one is suspected of having Covid-19. The purpose of these tests
is to spot cases in the community that we wouldn’t otherwise have known
about. Families should not use these tests on themselves or their children if they
have symptoms. A PCR test at a national testing centre must be booked where
infection is suspected. A lateral flow test could fail to spot someone who is just
developing an infection but a PCR test will not. Having symptoms, getting a
negative LFT result and assuming you are virus free could result in you spreading
the virus to others. To book a PCR test, visit: https://www.gov.uk/get-coronavirus-
test

Lateral Flow Tests



We are currently looking for donations to add to our provision in EYFS and
breakfast/after school club. If you have any pre-loved toys or equipment that you
no longer want, we would love your donations. We are particularly looking for
anything that could be used in role play, such as dolls, toy cars, figurines, toy
food/kitchen equipment etc. Should you wish to donate, please pass on your
donation to your class teacher who will quarantine it and then clean it before it
gets used in school. We are also still looking for donations to our library too! We
thank you in advance for your kindness and support with this. 

   

We are continuing to remind the children to wash and sanitise their hands when
they come in and out of the building or move from room to room around the
school. Unfortunately, parents and carers are still not able to come into the
school site unless they have an appointment. We will continue to review this in
line with the government easing of restrictions. Please do make sure you
continue to wear a face covering when dropping off and collecting your child.
Thank you. Children should continue to wear their PE kit to school on their PE
Day.

  

We are getting complaints from residents on Tay Road regarding parking. Please
can we remind parents and carers to not park directly by the school
entrances/gates or on the restricted areas by the school. This includes private
parking spaces of our residents. It causes an obstruction for our residents and
the parents and carers bringing their children to and from school which could
result in an accident. We will continue to monitor the parking by the school and
we will be talking to parents who park without the care and consideration to
others.  Thank you for your support with this matter.

  

 

Safety in school 

Parking 

Donations



Please can we remind parents/carers to
send their children into school with
just water in their beakers as we are a
healthy school and do not encourage
sugary drinks such as cordial and
juices. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Polite reminder that the School gates
open at 8:50AM ready for children to be
sat and registered for 9AM. 
School gates will open at the end of the
school day at 3:15PM ready for children
to be collected, Thank you. 

 

Dates for your diary
 

3 r d  M a y  
s c h o o l  c l o s e d -  B a n k  H o l i d a y  

2 7 t h  M a y
S c h o o l  c l o s e s

7 t h  J u n e
 S c h o o l  o p e n s

9 t h  J u l y  
S c h o o l  c l o s e s

 

Summer is coming!

Please be aware that school is
closed on MONDAY 3rd MAY for the
May Day Bank Holiday, and that
school closes on Thursday night
27TH MAY for the Half term holiday
(Staff training day Friday 28th May).
School will reopen on MONDAY 7th
JUNE.

Half term Holiday Water Beakers 

As the weather is starting to get warmer, please can all parents and carers
ensure children are sent in to school with their water bottles, sun hats and
sun cream already applied before school. Thank you for your continued
support

School Day 

Milk Bottle Top Collection 

Please continue  to donate your milk bottle tops for our local hospice
project, Thankyou. 








